FOR THE ATTENTION OF LINDA GRIFFITHS
PLANNING, HOUSING AND ECONOMY,

CHERWELL DISTRICT COUNCIL.

Dear Ms Griffiths,

Your Ref:  10/01492/REM : KM6 Bicester

The interests of crime prevention and community safety will be served by taking the following into account. 

PARKING

There are some parking bays which could be better overlooked to reduce the potential for autocrime.    

· A kitchen window in the north-west elevation of the house on Plot 30 would give surveillance for Bays 32, 33 and 34.

· A kitchen window in the north-west elevation of the house on Plot 29 would give surveillance for Bays 29 and 30.

· Parking bays 37 and 38 and the 2 visitor spaces alongside are secluded within 1.8m high fences.  The dining room window for the Plot 21 house gives only limited vision. 
Safer Places -- The Planning System and Crime Prevention states: “Parked cars can be particularly vulnerable to crime and, unless they are in a private garage, must be overlooked.”

Car Parking – What Works Where states:   “All cars need to be surveilled from ground and upper floor windows ……..Owners will feel vulnerable accessing their cars if no-one can see them.”
Secured By Design New Homes 2010 states:   “Where communal car parking areas are necessary they should be in small groups, close and adjacent to homes and must be within view of the active rooms within these homes.   It may be necessary to provide additional windows to provide the opportunity for overlooking of the parking facility.”
SECURED BY DESIGN

The Housing Association units on this development will be required to achieve Secured by Design accreditation.   Residents of open-market homes should not be disadvantaged or become more vulnerable through lower security standards.  

· I therefore ask that consideration is given to a Condition, Informative or Planning Note that all homes achieve, as a minimum, Part 2 (Physical Security) of Secured by Design New Homes 2010.

Secured by Design is the UK Police flagship initiative supporting the principles of designing out crime by use of effective crime prevention and security standards for a range of applications.  It supports one of the Government’s key planning objectives – the creation of secure, quality places where people wish to live and work.

Sincerely

David Campbell 
David Campbell

Crime Prevention Design Advisor

Thames Valley Police

Queen’s Avenue

Bicester

Oxfordshire

OX26 2NT

01869 364560

david.campbell@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk
16 November 2010
